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There are so many encouraging stories of Muslims who have
committed their lives to Christ. I thought I might share this
one from a friend who works with the Jesus film project and is
now using a video entitled Magdalena to reach Muslims.
A young Muslim girl was very strong in her belief, choosing to
wear a veil even though that is not something that is very
common in her region. Nevertheless, she was preaching a strong
message of Islam and admonishing every woman in her village to
wear a veil and conform to the strict form of Islam.
One day she went to the market to buy a veil for her cousin as
a birthday gift. She told the shop keeper that she knew her
cousin would not wear the veil. But she felt as a Muslim it
was her obligation to convince her cousin that Islamic law
requires it.
The shop owner took the opportunity and gave her a Magdalena
video telling her, “I am doing the same thing as a Christian.
I am not forcing you to view the movie, but my Lord ordered me
to share His message of salvation with you. Please watch this
movie.” She took the movie in order to not offend the shop
owner and left with the veil and the movie.
The next day at 9:00 o’clock she returned to the shop with
tears in her eyes saying, “I want to tell you one thing: I
have worn a veil for almost five years and I wanted my cousin
to be veiled. After watching this movie I understood that the
best veil I will have with me forever and for every one is the
Spirit and the message of Jesus Christ in me. Jesus gave me
power, assurance, new life, dignity and peace.” She removed
her veil and proclaimed with tears and a smile, “I am a
Christian now.”

This is but one of millions of stories of Muslims coming to
Christ due to personal witness, proclamation through
broadcasting, and videos. And it illustrates what can happen
when we are willing to pass on a tract, a book, or a video to
the Muslims we meet. Most of all, we should all be encouraged
by what is happening in our world today. I’m Kerby Anderson,
and that’s my point of view.

